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	December 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 191107003
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
Could you please confirm the number of Prison Officers who left HMP Liverpool on medical inefficiency from 2012 to 2018 broken down by year.
Your request has been handled as a request under the FOIA. 

I can confirm MoJ holds the information you requested in respect of Prison Officers at HMP Liverpool and I have provided the data at table 1 below covering the period from 2012 to 2018. 

Since January 2017, information regarding dismissals as a result of medical inefficiencies have been recorded as unsatisfactory attendances. Therefore, these categories have been combined for 2017 and 2018. For years prior to 2017, figures for both Medical Inefficiency and Unsatisfactory attendance are given as well as its total.
Table 1 - HMP Liverpool Band 3 - 5 Prison Officer1 leavers2, by selected Reasons For Leaving, for calendar years 2012 to 2018

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	Headcount

	Reason for leaving
	2012
	2013
	2014
	2015
	2016
	2017
	2018

	Dismissal - Medical Inefficiency
	5
	0
	4
	16
	8
	 
	 

	Dismissal - Unsatisfactory attendance
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	3
	5

	Dismissal - Unsatisfactory attendance/Medical Inefficiency
	5
	0
	4
	16
	8
	3
	5


Notes:
1. Includes Band 3-4 / Prison Officer (incl specialists), Band 4 / Supervising Officer and Band 5 / Custodial Managers.

2. As with all HR databases, extracts are taken at a fixed point in time, to ensure consistency of reporting. However, the database itself is dynamic and where updates to the database are made late, subsequent to the taking of the extract, these updates will not be reflected in figures.
Her Majesty’s Prison & Probation Service (HMPPS) is committed to ensuring the health, safety and wellbeing of its staff and recognises that life can be uncertain. Therefore, HMPPS may allow staff to take time off for the purpose of dealing with short term domestic problems or to allow for satisfactory arrangements to be made or coping with longer-term problems. 

The department offers staff support through its Employee Assistance Programme which includes a 24-hour confidential helpline. Additionally, there is access to mental health support including confidential counselling, cognitive behavioural therapy and eye movement desensitisation and reprocessing therapies. These services can be accessed by employees absent or at work and do not have to inform their manager before accessing this confidential support services.
In the unlikely event of allegations of misconduct or unauthorised absence, though rare, HMPPS will ensure that there is a full investigation and, if appropriate, action is taken. The vast majority of prison officers and other staff conducts themselves to the high standards the public rightly expect, but the small minority who fall short of those standards are held to account.
2

